
Town of Bartlett
Office of Selectmen

Meeting Minutes    Wednesday, December 9, 2020
Meeting via Zoom

 
Attendees:  Chairman Gene Chandler, Selectman Vicki Garland, Selectman August Vincent
 
Meeting opened at 2:31 p.m.
 
Chairman Chandler attended the meeting in person.  Selectman Garland and Selectman Vincent 
attended via Zoom.
 
Selectman Garland and Selectman Vincent came to Town Hall on Tuesday 12/8/2020 to sign checks, 
letters and building permits.  Chairman Chandler signed items throughout the meeting.
 
Chairman Chandler reported that the minutes need to reflect the board’s agreement on donating the 
utility truck/old ambulance from the Bartlett Fire Department to the Career Tech Center at Kennett High
School in Conway, NH.  All selectman agree to the donation.
 
Chairman Chandler inquired as to the availability of Selectman Garland and Selectman Vincent for a 
Bartlett Jackson Ambulance committee meeting.  Selectman Garland would prefer not at noon on 
Wednesday or Thursday due to a previous commitment.  Selectman Vincent would prefer a meeting near 
the current board meeting time.  This information will be reported to the Jackson Selectboard.
 
AA Lynn Jones reported that budgets and narratives have been requested from all department heads by 
12/28/2020.  AA Jones also reported that Secretary Mary Miller has prepared a list of current town fees 
for the board to review.
 
AA Jones asked if the board had a response to the request to have a warrant article for broadband 
committee.  Chairman Chandler reported that they did not have a response yet.
 
Chairman Chandler asked if there were any other items.
 
Kevin McEnaney joined the meeting and asked about an email he had sent earlier in the day.  Chairman 
Chandler reported that the town is awaiting guidance from the Secretary of State and the Governor 
regarding guidelines for Town Meetings and Voting.  The only decision made to date is that voting will 
take place in some manner at the Fire Station in Glen.  Moderator Head will be attending a meeting 
discussing the process today.
 
Kevin McEnaney expressed concerns over meetings not having additional cameras so that all members 
could be seen.   Discussion about the requirements of being seen was had.  Chairman Chandler reported 
that even with cameras he would not be willing to be filmed for the Zoom meetings and he discussed it 
with Selectman Vincent who agreed with him.  Selectman Garland expressed her concerns of having her 
image on the internet.
 
Discussion by unidentified attendees was had regarding SB2 meetings, traditional town meetings and 
hybrid versions.  Chairman Chandler and Selectman Garland expressed concern about giving up the 
traditional town meeting format. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:53 p.m.
 
Respectfully submitted,
Mary Miller
Secretary
 
Building Permits Issued:
 
12/8/2020      3ROLRG/501/000     Dewhurst –  Shed Permit
12/9/2020      3ATTDV/46/LSO       Hunt – Home Industry


